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M E M O R A N D U M  
  

 
Date 

July 25, 2017 
 
To 
Associate Justices of the Supreme Court 
Associate Justices of the Courts of Appeal 
Judges of the Superior Courts  
 
From 

Martin Hoshino 
Administrative Director, Judicial Council 
 
Subject 

Fiscal Year 2017–18 Judicial Salary Increase 

 Action Requested 

For Your Information 
 
Deadline 

N/A 
 
Contact 

Evelyn Ramos, Human Resources Supervisor  
415-865-4296 phone 
evelyn.ramos@jud.ca.gov  

 

 
I am forwarding the attached Exempt Pay Letter received today from the California Department 
of Human Resources (CalHR) regarding fiscal year 2016–2017 and 2017–18 judicial salary 
increases. The pay letter addresses: 
 

1) Increases pursuant to provisions of California Government Code section 68203, 
subdivision (a), retroactively applied to July 1, 2016; and effective July 1, 2017, forward; 
and 

 
2) Compound increases, effective July 1, 2017 (see Pay Letter reference to Mallano v. 

Chiang et al). 
 
Annual increases in judicial salaries are linked to salary increases received by executive branch 
employees as negotiated through statewide collective bargaining agreements. After bargaining 
agreements are approved, CalHR calculates the proposed increase amount and submits a formal 
Exempt Pay Letter to the State Controller’s Office, as attached here.  
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We have requested the mathematical information relied upon by CalHR so we may verify the 
calculation. We anticipate you may have additional questions and will keep you updated as 
information becomes available, including when these increases will actually be reflected in 
payroll checks. 
 
In the interest of expediency, we are providing the information to you in real time as we receive it. 
 
Please note that Administrative Presiding Justices and Presiding Judges will continue to receive 
additional pay differentials to their compensation. 
 
 
MH/er 
Attachment 
cc:  Hon. Tani G. Cantil-Sakauye, Chief Justice of California 
  Jorge Navarrete, Clerk/Executive Officer of the Supreme Court 
  Clerk/Executive Officers of the Courts of Appeal 
  Executive Officers of the Superior Courts 
  Human Resources Liaisons of the Courts of Appeal 
  Human Resources Liaisons of the Superior Courts 
  Jody Patel, Chief of Staff, Judicial Council 
  John Wordlaw, Chief Administrative Officer, Judicial Council 
  Millicent Tidwell, Chief Operating Officer, Judicial Council 
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